Prison Board Meeting Minutes
February 21, 2023 2:30 p.m.
Commissioner Conference Room
Board Present: Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin, Commissioner Tricia Durbin, Commissioner Jeff Eggleston, District Attorney Robert Greene, Sheriff Brian Zeybel, and Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer 
Staff Present: Pamela Matve, Chief Clerk, Warden Rusty Barr, Deputy Warden Ryan Tipton, and Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director
Citizens Present:
Meeting called to order by Sheriff Brian Zeybel at 2:30 p.m. stating that the meeting is being recorded.
Executive Session: None
Public Comments/Special Presentations:
Approval of Minutes

Motion was made by District Attorney Robert Greene seconded by Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer to approve the minutes from December 20, 2022. Motion carried unanimously.

Finance Report: 
Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director stated that in the packet for today is the 2022 budget along with the 2023 budget to date. 
She stated that while she was concerned with the food services number in 2022, it came out better than expected. The 2022 budget was right in line even though the overtime was a little higher than we would like it.

Motion was made by District Attorney Robert Greene, seconded by Commissioner Tricia Durbin to approve the finance report as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business – None
New Business:
Warden’s Report
Highlights of the Warden’s report are as follows for the period of December 1, 2022 – January 31, 2023:
Housing Unit Searches:


189
Male Population at time of report:

53
Female Population at time of report:
26
December Average Daily Population:
96
January Average Daily Population:

94
Inmates housed by other facilities:

2
Inmates housed for other facilities:

1
Inmates sentenced to DOC
: December
5
Inmates sentenced to DOC: January

8

Inmates sentenced to County: December
41
Inmates sentenced to County: January
38

Community Service Hours:

227
Warden Rusty Barr stated that they have gotten a lot of projects completed, including painting of the jail.
Trainings have started with the restraint chair training, Suicide prevention training existed of video, and hands on. The hands-on training improves confidence with the Corrections Officers. 

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin asked if they have found major deficiencies during the training to which Warden Rusty Barr stated no, it has enlightened with the new officers. 

Commissioner Tricia Durbin asked about staffing. Warden Rusty Barr stated that it is rough, but doable. If we maintain the part time status, we will be ok. 

Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer inquired as to the use of the RHU Restrictive Unit; what is this used for?

Warden Rusty Barr stated that these units are used for medical observations and disciplinary.

Commissioner Tricia Durbin asked about the restraint chair and how often it is used. Warden Rusty Barr stated that it varies; this too is used for disciplinary actions if needed.

Motion was made by Commissioner Tricia Durbin, seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to approve the Warden’s Report as presented. Motion carried unanimously.
Announcements and/or Comments: 

Next Meeting Date: April 25, 2023 at 2:30 p.m.
Adjournment  
With nothing further, motion was made by District Attorney Robert Greene, seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
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Pamela J. Matve

Chief Clerk
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